STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 18 June 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair) ,  Andrew Henderson,  John Parry, Jonny Rosemont


	Public:
	0 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


Martin Cummings (Renault) Deborah and Rebecca from the DFP were in attendance.

Martin gave an interesting introduction to Renault and invited the PC to visit the site. The introduction included details of expected expansion and employment opportunities. Renault now have their own paint shop on site using water based paints and also have a waste control system.  Martin confirmed that Renault had carried out a traffic study after an incident in Gagingwell. It was recorded that 60 vehicles every day were coming round the Gagingwell bend over 40 but under 50 miles an hour in a 30 mile limit. Renault take a very strict line with any staff that are caught speeding or are reported to Renault; staff could face summary dismissal.  

Renault will be introducing additional speed signage around the site.

The Chair asked about lorries travelling to and from the site, Martin confirmed that the routing agreement still stands and lorries should not be driving through the village. Martin will keep the PC informed of any changes to routes/number of lorries leaving the site.

Cllr Rosemont asked if there was any idea of how many staff drive through village. Martin will share a report with the PC.  Cllr Rosemont also asked about core hours, there are currently 3 weekly and 1 weekend shift.

Martin mentioned that there is an issue with parking on site. Car share is encouraged and cycling too, (currently approx 20). They also have electric vehicle charging points.  

The Chair asked about future employment, Martin confirmed staff numbers will be over 700 by the end of this year with apprenticeships and Internships are also available.

Cllr Rosemont asked about F1 using electric cars, Martin confirmed they are already teams using electric cars. 

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
1392
To receive apologies for absence

Cllrs Meadowcroft and Hudspeth
1393
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None


1394
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 21st May 2018 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1395
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Report from Cllr Hudspeth had been submitted before the meeting. This is also available on the Parish website. 


Cllr Jackson was in attendance and talked about new government legislation that started 
1/6/18 ‘Permission in Principle’ to obtain planning permission for housing developments. 
The legislation would apply to 9 or less dwellings on a piece of land.  The Chair asked Cllr 
Jackson
to ensure that the PC are kept informed of developments/status.  



Cllr Jackson mentioned the Public Forum arranged for July 3rd and asked if the PC would like 
the Neighbourhood Watch scheme to be included. Cllr Rosemont confirmed that yes this 
would be a good idea. 

1396
Election of Vice Chairman


Cllr Rosemont was put forward for Vice Chair.  Cllr Carter-Windle proposed the appointment 
and Cllr Henderson seconded it.  Cllr Rosemont 
accepted the position of Vice Chair.  
1397     Sign off External Auditors Annual Return 16/17

The clerk presented the council with the year-end figures that were to be included in the Annual Return for year ending 31 March 2018.  No issues were raised by the councillors.


The clerk confirmed the internal audit would be carried out on June 26th. 


     (a) Section 1 Annual Governance Statement

    RESOLVED


     THAT, the Council approved the statement.  The Chair and Clerk signed the 


     document at this point in the meeting.




     (b) Section 2 Accounting Statement 

      RESOLVED


    THAT, the Council approved the statement.  The Chair and Clerk signed the 


    document at this point in the meeting.

1398     Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda




-Email received from Bill Lawrie regarding cars parking on pavements. The PC confirmed that 
this would be a Police matter. The clerk will inform Bill.  



Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that the new Vicar, Jane Wright will be moving into the Rectory 
late Summer early Autumn. There will be a welcoming gathering date tbc.
1399
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda



Neighbourhood Plan - Cllr Rosemont talked about plans to develop a Neighbourhood plan.  
Currently there are plans to build 16,000 new homes across Oxfordshire. The PC recently 
met with Astrid Harvey, Community Planning Officer, WODC to discuss plans and 
housing requirements in the village. If we do decide to go forward with this there would 
be a 
referendum and the Parish would vote for or against adopting the plan.  



Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that the Plan would also incorporate Neighbourhood Watch 
and confirmed parking, speeding traffic, not enough Police presence and crime increasing  
are still areas of concern.  



The PC thanked Jane Tailby for all her hard work. The chair asked if all would be in 
agreement to sending flowers to Jane – all agreed. 

     
 Congratulations to year 6 at school for their wonderful art exhibition – the Chair attended 
and was full of praise for the standard of artwork and reported that we should be very proud 
of all the children.

 
1400
Circulation Folder 




None

1401
Reports


(a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson


Cllr Henderson did not attend the last meeting and confirmed that there were two more 
meetings before he stepped down.

 

(b) Highways, pavements and verges





There is a crab apple tree opposite 30 Holliers Crescent that could do with some tidying up. 
Clerk to ask Nicholsons to supply a quote for the work.



There are issues with Highways responding to requests, in particular the tarmac outside the 
shop for the new disabled access. Cllr Jackson will discuss with Cllr Hudspeth.



Cllr Parry confirmed that for the Holliers Lay-by we require an S278 agreement, therefore a

 

Civil engineer and a Solicitor would be required, this would incur additional costs.

RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would not proceed with the lay-by as it would be too costly.  



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



No report
1402
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


18/01372/HHD – 38 Holliers Crescent – Garage conversion with first floor extension above. 
Loft conversion with Dormer to rear.




No objection



18/01645/LBC – Horseshoe cottage, 44-46 North St – internal alterations to convert office to 
bedroom.   



No objection
1403
Finances 


 

(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 16 Apr 2018 


 RESOLVED 

  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1404
To receive items for next agenda



None
1405
AOB 


None
1406
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16th July 2018 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm.   
1



  Signed .............................................


